
 Absentee Ballot Voting
If you sent out an application for an

absentee ballot, you should have received
or will soon receive your voting ballot in the
mail! Please keep an eye on your first-floor
mailboxes for these ballots. If you have any

questions or concerns with your voting
ballot please see CC!

Employee Excellence Award Nominations
From November 1st to 30th, nominations will

be accepted at the front desk for the Employee
Excellence Awards! Residents and family

members are encouraged to nominate
employees who are doing an outstanding job

or deserve special recognition. Three
employees will be selected and will receive a

$250 bonus!



Ron Watcher - November  5th
Paula Brown - November  15th
Mary Nelson - November  20th

Linda Johnson - November  22nd
Gerald Bode - November  27th

Rose Armstrong - November  26th
Carol Koehler - November  30th

November Birthdays!



News From Nursing
Our dedicated Nursing Team is onsite Monday
through Sunday 7 days a week, Ready to assist

you with any medical needs, questions, or
concerns you may have. To reach our nursing

team, please do not hesitate to call the front
desk as we will transfer you to someone who

can assist you. 

With flu season approaching, we encourage all
residents who did not participate in our

vaccination clinic to get vaccinated through
other available options. Our goal is to keep the

entire community safe and healthy!

Upcoming Podiatry Visit
We are expecting a visit from the podiatrist
in early November! Please keep an eye out
for more information coming soon. Thank

you!



Robb our Housekeeping Director, is in the
building Monday through Friday. He and his

wonderful team are here to make our building
sparkle and to lend a hand whenever you need

assistance.

Maintenance-

Housekeeping-

Jay, our Maintenance Head is onsite Monday
Through Friday to tackle any maintenance

issues you may have, Big or small!

For any maintenance requests or if
you just need a hand with something
around the house, Please contact the

front desk to put in a request!

For Housekeeping needs or
scheduling please contact the

front desk for assistance.



As we continue our search for a new community
Chaplain, we invite you to join us for Virtual Church
services every Tuesday at 10:00 AM in our first-floor

Community Room.
We understand the vital role a Chaplain plays in our

community and are dedicated to finding someone who
will support us all. In the meantime, CC is reaching out
to local churches to arrange in-person services for our

residents.
Thank you for your patience and understanding during

this transition. Your presence is an important part of
our community!

 Questions regarding meal delivery service, can be
answered by the dining staff, Home Heath Aids or by
contacting the front desk. Any further questions or

concerns will be addressed and answered at our monthly
Chef Chat meeting with Jose our head of Dining Services

on  Tuesday, November 19th 1:30pm in the First Floor
Community Room.

Dining-

Spiritual-

November menus can be found in the 2nd floor
dining room and viewed in both elevators. 



Community Life-
Happy November, Friends and Family!

With so many changes happening at Boulder
Ponds, we want to express our heartfelt

gratitude for each and every one of you. You
truly make Boulder Ponds a home, and we

couldn’t be more thankful to be alongside you.
As November approaches, we look forward to a

trip to Southern Social for brunch, delicious
food tastings, and plenty of laughter.

Here’s to a wonderful month ahead!

Please remember to check your first-floor
mailboxes next to the elevators for your monthly
activities calendar. Additionally, you will find the

weekly schedule posted in both elevators and at the
front desk.



Upcoming Outings & Events-

November 6th - Cub Foods Shopping Trip

November 11th - Veterans Day
Celebration Happy Hour

November 14th - Brunch at Southern
Social

November 18th - Resident Council

November 19th - Chef Chat

November 26th - Thanksgiving Happy
Hour



Legacy Suites-

It is with a heavy heart that we say goodbye to Tess,
our beloved Legacy Suites Activity Director, who will
be leaving us on November 6th for a new opportunity.

Tess has been a beacon of love, laughter, and light,
enriching the lives of everyone in our community.

Her unwavering dedication created a nurturing
environment where our Legacy Suites members, staff,

and families felt a constant rhythm of support and
reassurance. Tess has not only been an exceptional

leader and teacher but also a cherished friend to us all.
The Boulder Ponds community is profoundly grateful

for Tess and the lasting impact she has made. While we
will miss her dearly, we celebrate her next chapter

and wish her all the best. Thank you, Tess, for
everything!

Join us for a special farewell
celebration for Tess on

November 6th at 3:00 PM.
Let’s come together to honor
her contributions and share

our memories as she
embarks on her new journey. 



In light of Tess's departure, we are thrilled to
announce that the position of Legacy Suites
Coordinator has been offered and accepted
by our very own Carissa Ballard-Cropsey!

Carissa has been a lead aide at Boulder Ponds
for two years and has built a wonderful

connection with our Legacy Suites family.
We are excited to have Carissa step into this

role starting November 18th! While she
transitions to her new leadership position,
CC will be moving back and forth to assist

with activities and ensure a smooth process. 
We appreciate your patience and kindness

during this transition. Thank you all for your
support!

Our New Legacy Suites Coordinator:
Carissa Ballard-Cropsey!



Upcoming Events-

November 11th- - Veterans Day Treats. 

November 12th- Music with Megan. 

November 19th-- Drumming with Carolyn

November 20th- Painting class with Alyssa

November 26th- Music with Megan

November 27th- Thanksgiving Day Treats!






